

Beamish Road, Billingham, Stockton-on-Tees, TS23 3DX T: 01642 870003
E: enquiries@stmichaels.bhcet.org.uk

W: www.stmichaels.bhcet.org.uk

Acting Headteacher: Helen Keough
CEO: M Regan OBE, DL M.Ed., B.Ed (Hons)., FCIEA, CEA
Deputy CEO: M Shorten M.Ed., BA (Hons)
Chair of Directors: J Wilson BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH

9 October 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope this finds you well.

We have a number of students working on TEAMS and we are overwhelmingly delighted with the response of the engagement with remote learning. Please remind your son/daughter that whilst using TEAMS they should only use the audio setting.

As you are aware the number of COVID cases in our region are rising and we want to encourage all parents and carers to be as strict as possible on government guidelines around self-isolation. It is essential that we remind students at all times of the importance of washing hands and maintaining a robust hygiene routine. If anyone in your household displays symptoms for COVID-19 you must not come into school and seek medical advice.

Whilst we are still not in an area of greater restrictions, therefore it is not mandatory, we are very happy for students to bring masks to school to wear in communal areas.

Thank you for your support and partnership.

With all good wishes,

Helen Keough
Acting Headteacher

